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Mission
LUX Center for the Arts is dedicated 
to transforming lives through art. 
We are a community of art lovers 
providing education through art 
classes, artist in residency 
programs, gallery exhibitions, and 
community outreach. We believe 
the LUX can help people make 
meaningful connections to art, 
regardless of who they are.
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Dear LUX friends,

This has been a year of superlatives for the LUX Center for the Arts!

Thanks to your generosity, the work of LUX staff, board and leadership, the LUX is all new 
and is fulfilling its mission as Lincoln’s Community Arts Center.

Four years ago, we had a humble old building and a gravel parking lot. Today, after 
finishing our capital campaign in November 2018, we have fresh new galleries, four 
classrooms, and a LUX campus. 

In 2019, we took advantage of our new spaces to offer more classes and to serve more 
children than ever before in our spring and summer camps, to expand creative learning 
to the community through a variety of community partnerships, and to offer more crit-
ically-acclaimed world-class exhibitions in our five galleries.  Our scholarship programs 
have grown, offering 38 scholarships in 2018/19. In 2020, our Art Scholar program will 
offer 52 scholarships reaching all 26 Lincoln Title 1 schools, thanks to the Pearle Francis 
Finigan Foundation.

We are so thankful for the accomplishments you helped make happen this year. But 
even as we celebrate our successes, we look forward to finding new ways to excite and 
ignite Lincoln creatively. In January, with your input, the board and staff, will formulate a 
new strategic plan, looking for ways to build on our success as an arts education leader 
in Nebraska, and ensure that the LUX’s visual arts programs will continue for years to 
come. You should have received an e-mail by now with a strategic planning survey 
link – we need your insights!

In the next year, we will explore new partnerships, find new ways to serve our neighbors 
and to reach out to under-served and under-represented audiences and artists with 
education and exhibition programming.  In June 2020, a three-month juried woodcut 
print exhibition, “Surface Impressions,” will open. The exhibition, a collaboration with 
Constellation Studios, will feature  workshops, a public art exhibition throughout Lincoln 
in July, and a steamroller print demonstration in August. 

Looking further ahead: The LUX has a second-to-none education program and a robust 
scholarship program both of which help to create Lincoln’s future creative leaders. We 
have an ambitious artistic vision for our exhibitions programs with exciting, fresh artistic 
perspectives and a mind towards social justice. These foundations of excellence will 
serve us well as we move forward into the next decade, with a goal of serving our com-
munity better and making more art happen in Lincoln.
	
So again, we thank you for a great year! We look forward to sharing more arts experi-
ences with you in 2020 and beyond. 

Joe Shaw
Executive Director

P.S. If you like what we’re doing, please remember us in your year end giving. Use the 
envelope provided to make a gift that will help propel us into 2020, supporting educa-
tion programs, scholarships and great exhibitions. 

Welcome

Arts education transforms and inspires young minds. LUX Art Scholar 
Brian Reyes is a case in point. He began taking classes at the LUX five 
years ago through our needs-based scholarship program.

“The first class I took at the was called ‘Clay Superheroes.’ That was 
what got me really interested in sculpture. I like having a mound 
of nothing basically and making it look like something,” Brian says. 
Through his scholarship, Brian came to explore a variety of different 
mediums from sculpture to metalsmithing to watercolors. “I loved the 
self-portrait project I did with McKenzie, it was a watercolor class. It 
taught me to really look closely and observe something. To try and 
recreate something -- you really have to look.” 

When asked how he applied art into his everyday life, he said, “In 
art classes at the LUX, I had to talk to other kids and collaborate. It 
helped me get other people to understand my point of view and 
helps with school projects.” 

Collaboration and connection is an important result of arts learning 
in youth, says Lorinda Rice, curriculum specialist at Lincoln Public 
Schools.

 “Art making creates an understanding of the world that enables a 
student to see the world in different ways. Interacting and seeing 
other students’ work helps to create empathy and a vision of the 

world they may have not seen before,” said Rice. Art also creates 
a space for emotional well-being, Rice says, and helps student feel 
positive about themselves and get positive feedback from others. 
“The LUX scholarship programs give children the social and emotion-
al space where they can develop as art makers and leaders for the 
next generation.” 

Brian returned to the LUX last year when his art teacher at Lincoln 
High, Shawn Stokes, recommended him as a LUX Art Scholar, en-
abling him to take a year’s worth of classes at the LUX.
(Continued on the next page...) 

LUX Art Scholar Brian Reyes:
‘Really Living’ Through Art

Brian’s time at the LUX has taught 
him that it’s important to be 
creative and express yourself... 
“Because if you don’t, you’re not 
really living. Humans are defined 
by being creative.” 

“



(Reyes Continued from previous page...) “My teacher Mrs. Stokes 
loved a sculpture I made of my older brother and she thought I 
would do really good at the LUX and she didn’t even know that I had 
taken art classes at the LUX when she nominated me,” Brian said. “I 
felt happy knowing I would get to come back to the LUX.”

Brian says that art has had a real impact on his life. “My classes have 
made me more observant about the world around me,” he says. 

“Before I took art classes, I would stay in my mind and I wouldn’t 
really observe the world, but ever since I started taking art classes at 
the LUX, I notice more.” 

He also says that art is relaxing. “Making art gives me something to do 
with my free time; I could just waste it playing video games or sleep-
ing,” Brian says. “Making art helps me get my thoughts down and I 
always have trouble getting my thoughts down. Once I’m done with 
homework, I usually start to draw or sketch or make something with 
the clay that I brought home from school.”

Brian’s mother Nellie Reyes is also grateful for LUX art scholarships. 
“We are so blessed and so happy,” said Reyes. “I think the schol-
arships should continue for the kids who need them. Our kids have 
come to many classes and have learned so much about art. Kids 
love art. Kids see things differently than adults. It’s amazing what they 
create.”

Brian’s time at the LUX has taught him that it’s important to be cre-
ative and express yourself. “Because if you don’t, you’re not really 
living. Humans are defined by being creative.” 

Brian’s future plans are being an author, artist and filmmaker. “I have 
always wanted to be an author, so I will use my art and what I’ve 
learned here which is not entirely how to draw and how to sculpt,” 
Brian says. “I will use the new type of skills that I learned like observa-
tion and how to communicate, and I will incorporate that into my 
writing. I will design my own covers for my books. I have always want-
ed to make films too.”

LUX Art Scholar 
Program Continues 
Growth
In 2019, The Art Scholar Program expanded to 23 stu-
dents at 13 LPS Title 1 schools, awarding a $500 scholar-
ship allowing them to attend a full year of LUX classes. 
In 2019, the program was made possible by grants from 
the Peed Foundation, Pace Woods Foundation, Amer-
itas and Union Bank.

The children in this program, are selected by their 
school’s art teachers for their artistic ability and for the 
ability for this scholarship to be transformative in their 
life. We’re excited to announce that in 2020, we will 
reach a goal of offering scholarships to 52 students – 
two each from all 26 Lincoln Title 1 schools. This is made 
possible by Liana Sandin and the Pearle Francis Finigan 
Foundation. Thank you for helping us to create the next 
generation of artists and creative leaders.

OUTREACH and 
ART VAN Program 
Celebrate Ten Years
The ART VAN program, now in its tenth year, provides 
one-time art activities, workshops and classes at other 
venues across Lincoln providing high-quality, hands-
on creative experiences to 3065 adults and children, 
including Day of the Dead celebration & other com-
munity events. 

Imagine a classroom where children can learn geom-
etry and art at the same time. That describes our Out-
reach Program to under-served children. In 2018/19 we 
taught 564 children this year at Lancaster County Youth 
Services, Huntington Elementary, West Lincoln Elemen-
tary, Norwood Park Elementary and Arnold Elementa-
ry. This program was funded by United Way, Iron Brush 
Tattoo, BNSF Railway, Nelnet and the Lincoln Commu-
nity Foundation. Because some of the children in our 
program don’t have art supplies at home, LUX provides 
a packet of art supplies  for each child to take home.

LUX Summer 
Art Camps
See Record 
Enrollment
This past year, the LUX Center for the Arts had a record 580 enroll-
ments for our Summer Arts Camps. LUX Education director Lindsay 
Clausen and Education Coordinator McKenzie Phelps prepared 
for this influx of students by initiating an Intern Program of local art 
students and teachers, enabling all of our classes to have two in-
structors to enhance the class experience for our students. No doubt 
that’s part of the reason why 93 percent of parents in our annual 
survey said they would enroll their children in classes again next sum-
mer. We also learned from the survey that more than 60 percent of 
our students were new to the LUX, proving that our increased mar-
keting efforts paid off.

Some of the things we learned will help us improve next year’s 
camps. In our 2020 Spring and Summer Arts Camp Program, we will 
implement an improved check-in and check-out process to intro-
duce the instructors to the parents and create a more organized 
start to class. The LUX education team will also offer new classes for 
more advanced students and make sure that we offer a new mix of 
projects for returning students. 

Here’s what some of our parents said about LUX Summer Camps:

“Teachers were great and the projects the kids came home with 
were very impressive. My art-loving kids were in heaven.”

“Please continue doing what you do. You are such a great place for 
artists to continue to grow!”

“Keep doing what you’re doing! We’ll be back often. You gave our 
quiet, mostly shy son a safe place to express himself.”

Summer Camp Intern + Teacher Describe Their Experience:
“Working at the LUX was one of the most exciting things that I have 
ever done. Every morning I would wake up and be excited to see 
all of these kids and think about what sorts of crazy ideas that I was 
going to hear that day. Being a Fine Arts major in college, sometimes 
it is really hard to be relaxed and casual with your imagination, but 
watching kids come up with things that I would have never thought 
of was so refreshing. I had a group of 9-12 year olds one week as I 
was assisting a painting class, and they were the weirdest but most 
brilliant kids I have ever met in my life. They would all piggyback off of 
each other when coming up with ideas and come together so nicely 
that you would of thought they’d been friends for years.” 
- Olivia Stinson, Summer Intern

“The LUX offers students the experience to immerse oneself into a 
community of like-minded individuals in a safe space and have fun 
while doing it! I just honestly had an overall great time! Just keeping 
my focus in the creative headspace was so beneficial for not only 
my own work, but for when I started teaching at the university this se-
mester. It’s really important to learn how to distill difficult, or abstract 
concepts, for younger kids to understand because then it makes you 
better at transferring information to people of any age.”
-Amanda Durig, Instructor

LUX Needs-Based 
Scholarships
Access to arts education has been shown again and again to have 
a profound effect on the children we serve. Arts education increas-
es school attendance rates, builds social and leadership skills, and 
boosts happiness and well-being. That’s why our scholarship pro-
grams are so important. Last year, 15 children received needs-based 
scholarships.

The LUX also offers classes to children whose parents may not be able 
to pay full price for tuition. This scholarship fund is always in need.  
If you’d like to help the LUX offer more scholarships to children of 
limited means, please return the envelope provided with this report 
and indicate you’d like the funds to go to our scholarship program. 
Thanks for helping us make arts education available to more children 
in Lincoln.



Critically Acclaimed Exhibitions 
+ Ambitious Plans for 2020
Katelyn Farneth, LUX’s gallery director wants to build on the success 
of the past year, when the LUX offered a wide variety of critically 
acclaimed shows in both its West and East galleries – standout shows 
that included artists Jen Bockelman, Katherine Mann, Skyler Simpson, 
James Bockelman, David Gracie and Lana Miller.

Farneth has ambitious plans for next year’s exhibitions program. 
“We’re planning high quality shows, longer exhibition schedules so 
people can experience our shows in new ways,” she said. “We’re 
bringing in more artists from all over the country so Lincoln can have 
a conversation with different artists and also learn from them through 
lectures, workshops and classes.”

One high note from last year was “Dementia Americana,” an exhibi-
tion of Native American artists Michael Two Bulls, Marty Two Bulls, Jr. 
and Cannupa Hanska Luger. This show, sponsored by Bold Nebras-
ka and the Lincoln Arts Council, was “aesthetically and thematically 
thought provoking and effective,” according to the Lincoln Journal 
Star’s L. Kent Wolgamott.

Farneth hopes to bring more shows like this to the LUX. “We are aim-
ing to bring in artists who haven’t always had a platform and to make 
exhibitions more accessible and offer more free workshops for the 
public,” Farneth said. In 2020, these exhibitions will include:

Females, Fiber and Finesse, from Jan. 3 – Feb. 29.  This exhibition 
will be part of Fiberfest, organized by the LUX and a collaboration 
between the International Quilt Museum, the Hillestad Gallery at the 
University of Nebraska, Museum of Nebraska Art, Nebraska Wesley-
an University, Constellation Studios, and Nebraska Innovation Studio, 
who will present related exhibitions, lectures and workshops. The LUX 
will host a number of workshops and demonstrations including an 
embroidery workshop and a natural dye workshop as part of this 
exhibition. For more information, visit fiberfest.art.

Riva Lehrer – Drawing from March 6 – April 24.  This exhibition by 
artist Riva Lehrer, who was born with spina bifida, focuses on issues of 
physical identity and the socially challenged body.  Lehrer, instructor 
in Medical Humanities at Northwestern University, will participate in 
a talk at Nebraska Wesleyan, and an art workshop with people who 
are disabled.

Shortage from Sept. 4 – Oct. 30.  LUX will host three exhibitions, 
planned in conjunction with a national exhibit coming to Lincoln in 
the fall of 2020, inspired by Matthew Desmond’s book ‘Evicted’ and 
sponsored by the South of Downtown Community Development Or-
ganization and other partners addressing the issues of poverty and 
homelessness.

(Continued from previous page...) The three LUX exhibits will feature 
the work of homeless artists, a juried show featuring works by artists 
covering the issues of housing and homelessness, and another show 
in the East Gallery with work by artist Anne Hamersky, exploring the 
displacement of Native American peoples on the Great Plains. 

Summer of 2020
Surface Impressions
This summer, the LUX Center for the Arts, in cooperation with Con-
stellation Studios, will present ‘Surface Impressions,’ an exhibition fo-
cusing on hand-produced relief prints from woodblock, linoleum cut, 
wood engraving, and mixed media relief prints.Seventy-five prints will 
be selected by Juror Mark Pascale, the Janet and Craig Duchossois 
Curator of Prints and Drawings, the Art Institute of Chicago. Fifty prints 
will be on display at the LUX Center for the Arts, and 25 will be on 
display at Constellation Studios.

In July, the LUX will sponsor a public art project called Nine Nebraska 
Artists. Nine posters will be created by nine Nebraska artists who do 
not normally do woodcut prints. Throughout July, these nine posters 
will be wheat pasted at various locations throughout the city in lo-
cations to be determined. Participating artists at this time are Sarah 
Rowe, Nancy Friedemann-Sanchez, Bart Vargas, Hannah Demma, 
Kat Weise, Ryan Crotty, Gerardo Mesa, Nathan Murray, and Byron 
Anway.

In August, the LUX will host a steamroller print demonstration as part 
of its annual Summerfest community arts event. For more information, 
visit surfaceimpressions.art.

LUX Hosted Thirty-Two 
Exhibitions in 2018/19
The LUX has 5 exhibition spaces that had 6,192 visitors: East and 
West Galleries on the main floor for monthly and bi-monthly artist 
exhibitions hosted 17 shows; LUX Print Gallery’s curator produced 
three shows from the historical LUX print collection; LUX Community 
Gallery and the Wake Student Gallery hosted 12 shows by students 
from UNL, LPS, LUX student shows and exhibitions by other commu-
nity groups. There were seven reviews of LUX shows in the Lincoln 
Journal Star. Nearly 2000 visitors attended LUX First Friday openings. 

Images Top Left to Bottom Right: 
1) Jen Bockelman gives an artist talk during the opening of her solo 
exhibition “Temporary Imaginary” in our Main Gallery.
2) “Trial ID Number,” mixed media sculpture by Micheal Two Bulls 
featured in “Dementia Americana.” 
3) Gallery shot of “One Lane Bridge,” paintings by NWU Professor and 
Artist, David Gracie. 
4) Lana Miller answers questions about her Lithic Series during the 
opening reception of her solo exhibition “Sometime, Somewhere.”



25 Years of a Giving Spirit
Joleen Burianek walked into the LUX Center for the Arts in 1994 to 
see a landscape show. She started talking to Roseann Rosenstock, a 
long-time volunteer at the LUX, who convinced her to work with her 
on Tuesdays and Wednesdays. She began working shifts on her own 
and took on more responsibility working at First Friday openings and 
serving food at the Gallery Gourmet luncheons with the Guild. Since 
then, Jo has become an important member of the LUX family. You 
will find her sweet, genuine spirit greet you as you walk in on Tuesday 
afternoons and engage as if you have been best friends for years. 
When asked why she loves to volunteer at the LUX, Jo explained “I 
love to meet artists, especially the young artists-in-residence and get-
ting to know them. I’ve learned to appreciate the time and skill it 
takes to create art.”

Problem Solver
In November of 2017, Cody Janssen applied to be a maintenance 
volunteer as a fun way to keep busy outside of his day-to-day job. 
Since then, he has become an integral part of the LUX team and 
keeping our building in working order. “What brings me back is not 
only that I have developed an appreciation for the artists and their 
work, but also for the work the LUX does in the community. What I do 
at the LUX is never the same each week, which is great. I love the 
randomness of it; sometimes it is changing lightbulbs and filters and 
sometimes I get to be creative in finding solutions. Honestly, I am here 
because the people at the LUX are amazing and I am grateful to be 
able to be a part of this institution.”

We ♥ Our Volunteers
The LUX Center for the Arts is an exciting place to volunteer, connecting our volunteers with art and artists. Volunteers are an integral part of 
the LUX community and their support makes it possible for us to sustain our exhibition, education, and other programs. If you are interested in 
becoming a LUX Volunteer, please apply online at www.luxcenter.org/volunteer.

Our Artists-in-Residence 
Create Art + Community
 

At the heart of the LUX are four artists that attend the LUX residency program each year. Selected through a national search, they bring their 
unique perspectives and openness to learn and grow in their studio skills and teaching skills. These artists spread the joy of creativity and our 
community is stronger from their presence.
 
Our artists-in-residence teach classes at the LUX and at community learning centers at Lincoln Title 1 elementary schools. You’ll find them in 
their studios in the Ceramics Center, in the LUX Gallery Shop, on First Friday, or representing the LUX at community events. Each of our art-
ists-in-residence will create and exhibit a show at the LUX while they’re here.
 
When you visit the LUX, we invite you to get to know our artists-in-residence, ask about their work, visit their studios and attend their exhibitions. 
They are a great group of artists and people and we’re grateful to have them here with us.

GV Kelley
MFA University of Florida • Ceramics

G.V. Kelley is a nonbinary artist from the San Francisco Bay Area. They received dual 
baccalaureate degrees in Ceramics and Earth Science from San Francisco State Uni-
versity in 2012. They worked as a studio assistant in the Ceramics Department at SFSU 
for three years before pursuing post baccalaureate study at the University of Florida in 
2015. They make figurative ceramic work that explores ideas about non-binary gender 
through the hybridized animal/human as metaphor, with references to fantasy and sci-
ence fiction.

Lindsey Day
MFA University of Nebraska-Lincoln • Painting/Drawing

Day has been a recipient of the Othmer Fellowship, the Hixson-Lied Graduate Stu-
dent Scholarly and Creative Activity Grant, and the Wendy Jane Bantam Exhibition 
Award. Day will attend the Vermont Studio Center in the fall of 2019, preceding the Kim-
mel-Harding Nelson Residency in Nebraska City. Day’s work is inspired by concepts of 
risk, warning, action and inaction. She uses imagery of construction, traffic control and 
barricade objects, and road navigation symbols to compare and contrast her exposure 
to danger, harm, and loss, with respect to her environment.
            

Maria Spiess
MFA Syracuse University • Ceramics/Mixed Media

“My creative decisions come from a range of experiences and curiosities about peo-
ple, memory, and time. For me, ceramic material represents permanence while other 
materials present in my installations and sculptures are much less so. My current work 
explores spacial experience, discovery, serendipity, quiet, nothingness, anxiety, and the 
feeling of slow time. I make and arrange objects to create spaces which are familiar 
yet not exactly like they are in nature. These places are, in some way, less accessible to 
us – or our time there is significantly limited.”

Elise Loomis
BFA Concordia University • Multimedia Collage/Print

“My work reveals to me an image of my internal self, a concept that has always been 
troubling for me to grasp in more literal ways. This being said, my identity as a mortal 
being is something that consistently appears in my work, but applies to humanity in gen-
eral. Perhaps this explains why many of the motifs I am currently dealing with (the bones, 
insects, and qualities of iridescence and the color red) allude to the idea of death and/
or an inner being. These symbols have been presented to me so that I may present 
them as prompting metaphors to my fellow human beings.”

LUX Impacts
2018/19

Gallery Attendance: 6,192
LUX Class Attendance: 2,001

LUX Outreach Class Attendance: 684
Community Event Attendance: 3,865

Participating Artists: 402

Total Served: 13,144

Program Services      Fundraising      Administration

81.22%

11.04%

9.71%

Total Expenses: $529,393



CORPORATE PARTNERS
Ameritas Life Insurance Corp.
AOI Office Equipment & Supplies
Archi+Etc/Ayars & Ayars
Architectural Glassarts
Assurity Life Insurance
Bank of Bennington
Berry Law Firm
Bison Inc
Black Hills Energy
BNSF Railway
Bryan Health
Butherus, Maser & Love 
Cline Williams Wright Johnson & 
Oldfather, LLP
David Clark Framing
Farmer’s Mutual of Nebraska
Firespring
First Concord Benefits Group
Geri True Design
Innovation Studios
Inspro Insurance
Iron Brush Tattoo
Lincoln Tent Inc.
Nebraska Wesleyan University
Pechous Upholstery
Relentless Merchandise
Rivers Metal Products
Runza National
Saro Cider
Shirts 101
Super Saver
UNANIMOUS
Union Bank & Trust Co.
US Bank 
Valentino’s
Walmart #3823
Westgate Bank
Woods & Aitken LLP

FOUNDATION PARTNERS
Cooper Foundation
Dillon Foundation
Duncan Family Trust
Humanities Nebraska
James Stuart III Foundation
Japan Foundation
Lincoln Arts Council
Lincoln Community Foundation
Nebraska Arts Council
Nebraska Cultural Endowment
Nelnet
Pace Woods Foundation
Pearle Francis Finigan 
Foundation
Peed Foundation
Rogers Foundation
Sherwood Foundation
Sowers Club
United Way of Lincoln and 
Lancaster County
Woods Charitable Fund
WRK Family Foundation

INDIVIDUAL DONORS
Jo Adams
Nancy Aden
Jim Aden
Jackie Allen
Whitney Anderson
Amy and James Anderson
Alene Anderson-Swinehart
Nancy and Jeffrey Asselin
Anne and Clarence Baden
Pam Baker
Rhonda Ball
Kaye Bartels-Eiland and 
Christopher Eiland

Barbara and Bob Bartle
Mary Ann Barton
Pat and Ellen Beans
Bette Benson
Kris and John Bergmeyer
Lynn Marie Berlie
Rory Berry
Margaret and Steve Berry
Patty Beutler
Janis Bible
Brett and Katie Bieber
Pat Birch and Roger Bruhn
Connie Boardman
Phil Boardman
Susan Bockrath and Ted Hamann
Margaret Bohls
Lynne Boyer
Jordan Brasch
Don Breit
Alison and Kenneth Broman
Kate and Robert Brooke
Doug and Mary Campbell
Jack and Sally Campbell
Doug Carey
Linda and Leslie Carlson
Kyle Cartwright
Ann Castner
Jeff and Christine Chadwick
Brian and Jennifer Cintani
Drew and Bethany Clark
David Clark and Jay Conrad
Lindsey Clausen
Jean and Brian Clausen
Kane Click
Geoff and Kristen Cline
Steve Clymer
Carolyn Cody
Timothy and Luella Cox
Ryan and Janny Crotty
Teresa Crowl
Nick Cusick
Debra Dahab
Jesse Damm
Sherri and James Daubert
Nolan Day
Christopher DeHeer
John Dennison
Richard Devney
Gerald and Kit Dimon
Sharon Doll
Marg Donlan
Karen and Robert Duncan
Karrie and Bruce Dvorak
Susan Emanuel
Bill Etmund
Aaron Farber
Katelyn Farneth
Thomas Farrell
Mary Findlay
Luann and Richard Finke
Cynthia and Thomas Fitchett
Patti French
Herb and Kathy Friedman
Jami and Cynthia Fristo
Dana Fritz and Larry Gawel
Martha Gadberry and Jon Lee
Barbara and K. Lowell Gaither
Rachel and James Garver
Colleen Geisel
Jack and Connie Geist
James Gilmore
Kim and Anthony Goins
Victoria and Daniel Grasso
Thomas and Diane Green
Rachel Greene
Judy and Jeff Greenwald
John and Barbara Greving
Daphne Hall
Lisa Halvorsen

Julie and Larry Hamill
Becky Hanna and Tim Keelan
David and Terry Hansen
Christy and Richard Hargesheimer
Judith Hart
Kylie Hatten
Mike and Karen Hays
Tiffany Heier
Jason Hellmuth
Roy Helm
Kate Heltzel
Jean Henderson
Rachel Henry and Garret 
Schwindt
Wynn Hjermstad
Dustin Huber
Joan Hudson
Julie and Richard Hull
Elgin Nelson Hunt
David Ihrie
J.P. and Nelle Jamison
John and Karen Janovy
Gloria Jensen
Takako Johnson
Amos and Katie Joseph
Debbie Josephson
Tami Kaiser
Gary Kebbel and Ken Mason
Kenneth Keith
Christina Kelly
Maggie and Evan Killeen
Jane Kleeb
Dave Kleopfer
Patricia and Dwight Koch Johns
Jennifer Koolen
Liz and Ken Koop
Angela Korpas
David Kracman
Susan McIntosh Kriz
Burma Kroger
Carrie Lamphere
Gary and Phyllis Larsen
Joseph P. Leazer
Andrea and Adam Letheby
Linda and Bob Lichtenberg
Lisa Lockman and Tom McChristian
Patricia and Richard Lombardi
Nora Lorraine
Lynda and Jim Madison
Pamela Manske
Jim and Georgianne Mastera
Stephanie Matejka
Dorothy Matson
Ken and Lynn Maxwell
Courtney and Patrick McCashland
Justina and Jay McConnell
Gwendolyn Meister
Susan Mesner
Claudia and Anthony Messineo
Malcom Miles
Courtney Miller
Venita Mittelstaedt
Jerilyn and David Morris
Angela and Bryan Murray
Bob and Mary Nefsky
Elizabeth and Daniel Nelson
Abby and Chris Newby
Jessica Northrup
Rene and Greg Nuss
Fred and Rosemary Ohles
Amy and Dave Olson
Deb Paden
Bud and Anne Pagel
Alexis Pappas
Stefanie Pearlman
Larry and Peg Pelter
Harvey and Susan Perlman
Gail Perry
Allison and Gary Petersen

Reynold and Jill Peterson
Nathan Pickerill
Nicholas Pinegar
Pete and Julie Pinnell
James Potter and Debra Miller
Matthew Prokop
Susan and Dennie Puelz
Sue Quambusch and Len Sloup
Prudence Rabel
Charisa Ramsey
Michael Renken
Laurie Richards and Dan Worth
Pat and Alan Riggins
Robin Riley
Barbara Rivers
Todd and Susan Rivers
Karin Robers
Doshie Rodgers
Annette Rollan
Alex Rouse
Ryon Saathoff and Joe Shaw
Cole Sartore
Pam Savery
Daniel Schinstock
Joslyn Schmutte
Nan Schweiger
Will and Tracy Scott
Kent and Ann Seacrest
Julie and Sam Seever
Samuel Segrist
Coleen and Marcee Seng
Bryan and Nancy Shank
Bennie Shobe
Laurel Shoemaker
Chrisenda Smith
Shirley Sneve
Connie Soucie
Stacy and Jeremy Spale
Jason St. Sauver
Susan Stark-Johnson
Tawnya Starr and Jay Wilkinson
Steven and Eileen Steinkuehler
April Stevenson
Kathleen Stewart
Alison Stewart
Paula and Peter Stone
Cassie Stout
Barbara Straus
Brian and Linda Striman
Lee and Debbie Stuart
Scott Sullivan
Lisa and Richard Sutton
Audrey Svane
Scott Svoboda and Janice 
Enstrom
Terri and Ronald Swanson
Abby Swatsworth
Tammy Swisher
Katie and Ray Taddeucci
Tom and Sue Tallman
Dan and Patsy Terpstra
Roxie and Tim Tesmer
Todd and Lisa Tessendorf
Lois Thomas
Art and Carol Thompson
Michele Tilley and Brad Wilson
Barbara Tracy
Michelle Venter
Karen and Rich Vierk
Valery Wachter
Sandra K. Wallick
Brodey Weber
Anne Whitney
Kryste Wiedenfeld
John and Nancy Wiederspan
Trent and Becky Wilcox
Jane Wilkens-Schroeder
Sandra Williams
Andrew and Erin Willis

Susie and Rick Windle
Laura and Doug Winjum
Charley Yost
Shalla Young
Birgit Young
Susan and Frederic Zander
Amy Zlotsky

ART ENTHUSIAST - 
INDIVIDUAL
Mary Aldrich-Knight
Kiran Bahl
Jody Batten
Susan Bauer
Margaret and Steve Berry
Georgia Bihr
Adelyn Bowles
Joleen Burianek
Alicia Christensen
Beth Coufal
Emma Covalt
Aeloa Delaney
John Dennison
Enakshy Dutta
Pam Edwards
Dorene Eisentrager
Susan Emanuel
Brisa Fairbanks
Lynette and Rod Fast
Emilia Ferguson
Steven Ferguson
Anne Garwood
Grace Greene
Laura Hadwiger
Jean Henderson
Delores Himmel
Wynn Hjermstad
Samantha Hoffman
Diane Hollman
Taura Horn
Susan Horn
Kathy Horn
Ingrid Hutchings
Ricardo Izquierdo
John and Karen Janovy
Gloria Jensen
Renee Johnson
Jane Johnson
Karen Kohtz
Ursula Kreitmair
Cindy Lindner
Brenda Luers
Stephanie Mackeprang
Jane Marie
Deb Mcguire
Venita Mittelstaedt
Patte Newman
Amber Nightingale
Mylissa Oestmann
Andrea Ohles
Ann Penas
Kayla Pham
Zoe and Hong Pham
Lori Reininger
Jessica Rosenthal
Helen Sake
Glenda Saltzman
Caitie Schrotberger
Coleen and Marcee Seng
Bennie Shobe
Bud and Ann Sidles
Beth Sorenson
Susan Stark-Johnson
Barbara Straus
Denise Summers
Jonathan Thomas
Tom Towater
Barbara Tracy

Geri True and Jeffrey Johnson
Robert Way
Joyce White
Anne C. Wiltfang
Ryann Wonders
Qing Yang
Deanna Zaffke

ART ENTHUSIAST - 
FAMILY
Barbara Admundsen
Thomas Auchtung
Heather Bacon
Deon and Susan Bahr
Laura Bartels
Christina Bavougian
Chris Blackwood
DeAnna Borg
Jessica Buller
Gertrudis Mera Cantillo
Prue and Claude Coccodrilli
Silvia and Jeffery Cole
Rebecca Corder
Pam Doty
Emily Dutter
Natalie Elsberry
Robert Finke
Samantha Gaines-Nelson
Christopher Ganshert
Yuridia Garcia
Susan and Vernon Garwood
Lisa Glathar
Ann Gradwohl
John and Barbara Greving
Corina Harrison
Leo Iacono and Amanda Gailey
Jennifer Johnson
Maggie and Evan Killeen
Angela Korpas
Stephanie and Pat Leach Vendetti
Kathy and Marc LeBaron
Kristine Lemons
Stephanie Matejka
Jessica McMullen
Carren and Tice Miller
Kristy Miller
Amy Moyle
Fred and Rosemary Ohles
Melody Olson
Brande Payne
Elizabeth Pearson
Harvey and Susan Perlman
Farrah Plate
James Potter and Debra Miller
Pat and Alan Riggins
Carol Roston
Alexandra and Michael Roth
Donita Saathoff
Mackenzie Savaiano
Michelle and Tyson Schaffert
Heather Sikora
Elizabeth Soukup
Paula and Peter Stone
Scott and Roxane Swanson
Dan and Patsy Terpstra
Sylvia Trotter
Kim Tucker
Kimberly Tyler
Toni J Watts-McDonald
Michelle Williams
Susie and Rick Windle

ART ADVOCATE - 
INDIVIDUAL
Anne and Clarence Baden
Linda and Kenny Benton
Pat Birch and Roger Bruhn
Carolyn Cody

Sherri and James Daubert
Herb and Kathy Friedman
Becky Hanna and Tim Keelan
Kay Horner
J.P. and Nelle Jamison
M. Colleen Jones
Amos and Katie Joseph
Cristy Joy
Linda and Bob Lichtenberg
Bud and Anne Pagel
Charles Rager & Paula Blomenberg
Julie Seever
Laurie Smith and Kent Eskridge
Connie Soucie
Debra Vance
Karen and Rich Vierk
John and Nancy Wiederspan
Donna Woods and Jon Hinrichs
Birgit Young

ART ADVOCATE - 
FAMILY
Doug and Mary Campbell
Liz and Ken Koop
Christine McCurdy
Todd and Susan Rivers
David and Muriel Skoug
Bonnie Spomer

ART SUSTAINING - 
INDIVIDUAL
Carmen Hill Grant
Bryan and Nancy Shank

ART SUSTAINING - 
FAMILY
Nora Lorraine

LUX FELLOWS
Merrell Andersen
Adria Chilcote
Anna Headlee
Marissa Miller
Nathan Murray
Mary Beth Pinckney

CONTRIBUTING ARTISTS
Tana Acton
Jim Aden
Liana Agnew
Jackie Allen
Molly Allen
Merrell Andersen
Brett Anderson
Erika Anderson
Tyler James Anderson
Avi Arenfeld
Justina Manning
Michael Ashley
Posey Bacopoulos
Shawn Ballarin
Michael Bauermeister
Nolan Baumgartner
Linda Benton
Sarah Berkeley
Margaret Berry
Anne Beyer
Bekah Bliss
James Bockelman
Jen Bockelman
Margaret Bohls
Katie Bosley
Lynn Bowes
Jenni Brant
Nathan Bray
Samantha Briegel
Shannon Brock

Toni Brou
Roger Bruhn
Owen Buffington
Matt Bukrey
Larry Buller
Donna Burdic
Jamie Burmeister
Anne Burton
Keith Buswell
T.C. Cardwell
Jen Carlson
Matt Carlson
Lisa Chambers
Victoria Christen
Lindsey Clausen
Rayna Collins
PJ Copenhaver
Ryan Crotty
Kim Darling
Heather Jo Davis
Tara Dawley
Lindsey Day
Bijoux Deco
Wynn Dee
Jen Deets
John Dennison
Louise Deroualle
Stephen Dinsmore
Dawn Dishaw
Ervin Dixon
Eddie Dominguez
Justin Donofrio
Pechous Doshie Rodgers
Zach Dunn
T.J. Edwards
Paul Eshelman
Shepard Fairey
Katelyn Farneth
Lynette Fast
Allie Feezell
Jamie Feinstein
Sarah Fenerty
Beck Ferguson
Nancy Friedemann-Sánchez
Charley Friedman
Tim Frisch
Dana Fritz
Anna Gadek
Mari Gades
Stuart Gair
Peggy Gomez
Ashley Goodwin
Victoria Goro-Rapoport
Bill Gossman
Steven Graber
Barbara Greving
Megan Griffiths
Jeani Gustafson
Jason Hall
Bryon Hartley
Su Harvey
Camille Hawbaker
Jean Helms
Chie Hitchner
Eric Hoefer
Bennett Holzworth
Lonna Huisingh (Keller)
Luke Huling
Michael James
Mona Jenkins
Kendra Jennings
Elaine B Jewelry
Tammy B Jewelry
Jeremy Johnson
Renee Johnson
Jun Kaneko
Lauren Karle
Abbey Kazior/Said
Lonna Keller

Gail Kendall
Meredith Killion
Patrick Kingshill
Joshua Knutson
Justin Kohmetscher
Marc Kornbluh
Holly Kranker
Tom Kreager
Brad Krieger
Karen Kunc
Louie LaBudda
Jen Landis
Matthew Landkamer
Michael Ian Larsen
Lynn Latta
Glynnis Lessing
Phoebe Little
Lisa Lockman
Sarah Logan
Carol Long
Elise Loomis
Sam Lopez
Matthew Losee
Jon Love
Scott Lykens
Amy Jo Lyste
Lauren Mabry
Samantha Mack
Kendra Mack
Margie Magnuson
Katherine Mann
Carrie Masters
Cheryl Mathis
Hanna McBroom
Jillian McClenahan
Rhonda McClure
Erin McCue
Susan McGilvery
Eliza Lenore McIntyre
Andrew McIntyre
Britta McKee
Melissa Mencini
Lana Miller
Boyan Moskov
Robert Thomas Mullen
Bri Murphy
Nathan Murray
Cynthia Nartonis
Erika Navarrete Anderson
Rikki Neumann
John Nollendorfs
Samantha Oliver
Sarah Jewell Olsen
Peter Olson
Brent Pafford
Dandee Pattee
Cathy Patterson
Larry Pelter
Pam Peters
McKenzie Phelps
Jason Piccoli
Angie Pickman
Hannah Pierce
Joe Pintz
Jim Potter
Thomas Prinz
Susan Puelz
Christy Puetz
Ryan Reich
Cortney Rhodes
Tammy Rice
Andy Rogers
Cydney Ross
Sarah Rowe
Sophia Ruppert
Kelly Rush
Erin Ryan
Jane Ryder
Joel Sartore

Carol Schwartz
Sam Scott
Sean Scott
Agnes Seebass
Meredith Setser
Bill Shaffer
Brianna Shimer
José Sierra
Taylor Sijan
Susan Skove
Sarah Smelser
Alan Smith
Amanda Smith
Nancy Smith
Matthew Sontheimer
Maria Spiess
Nick Spohrer
Susan Stark-Johnson
April Stevenson
Meghan Stratman
David Sukovaty
David Sukovaty
Meghan Sullivan
Madison Svendgard
Tori Swanson
Barbara Takenaga
Patty Talbert
Chris Taylor
Trudie Teijink
Dan Terpstra
Shawn Teseo Ballarin
Harry Tompkin
Tara Tonsor
Kyla Toomey
Lisa Truax
Sara Truman
Becky Sefcovic Uglem
Bart Vargas
Michael Villareal
Jette Vogt
Toan Vuong
Valery Wachter
Julia Walther
Dennis Wattier
Cody Weber
Mallory Wetherell
Marty White
Sandra Williams
Taylor Woolwine
Janis Wunderlich
Hsiang-Ting Yen
Mary Zicafoose
Matt Ziemke
…plus 60 artists in 
community galleries

IN MEMORIAM
Tom Hansen
Sam Seever
Leah Umberger
Thank you to those 
who made a gift 
in memoriam.
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Lincoln’s Community Arts Center

Leaving a gift in your will or making a beneficiary donation 
is an important way you can support arts education at the 

LUX Center for the Arts into the future. Former board member, 
UNL Professor, and Artist, Sandra Williams, designated the LUX 
as the beneficiary of one of her retirement investment funds. 

“The LUX is an important art institution in Lincoln, providing 
access to art and arts learning for adults and children in a 

variety of ways -- quality arts instruction, first-rate exhibitions, 
and outreach to the community,” said Williams. “I want to 

make sure that the LUX’s work continues.”
If you would like to know more about leaving a gift

to the LUX, you may contact Executive Director 
Joe Shaw at 402-466-8692 or joe@luxcenter.org.

Why I Made a Planned Gift to the LUX – Sandra Williams


